
 
 
 
 
 

September 30, 2013 
 
Ruth Thomas 
Ridge Rest Assisted Living Center 
354 Woodland Dr. 
Columbus, NC  28722 
 
Dear Ms. Thomas: 
 
On September 19, 2013, you participated in a public meeting held by the U.S. Nuclear 
Regulatory Commission to review the Integrated Materials Performance Evaluation Program 
report on the Nevada Agreement State Program.  At the end of the meeting, you were provided 
an opportunity to ask questions or offer comments.  One of your comments stated that there 
were no safe levels of radiation.  One of the Management Review Board members, James 
McNees of the Alabama Radiation Control Program and representing the Organization of 
Agreement States, spoke up to indicate there have been numerous studies that refute that 
belief.  You were interested to know about these studies.  Please find enclosed a number of 
references for some animal studies that were conducted.  
 
Please feel free to contact me at (301) 415-0694 if you have additional questions. 
 

Sincerely, 
 
      /RA/ 
 

Lisa Dimmick 
      IMPEP Manager 
 
 
Enclosure:  
The Linear No Threshold Theory 
  of Radiation Risk  
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